	[image: image1.png]



	FMS Update
	14

	
	Piazzale M. Champagnat, 2  -  C.P. 10250  -  00144  Roma 

Tel.(39) 06 545 17279 - Fax (39) 06 545 17 217 –  Email: publica@fms.it
	  14.12.1996


14 December 1996 N° 14

A MERRY CHRISTMAS AND A HAPPY NEW YEAR

By now many of you will have received the General Council's Christmas card. We are all called to help young people to experience in a personal way the love of Jesus and Mary in their lives. The card is a reminder to us that it is in the hearts of the young that we Marists find our special Christmas dwelling; it is there we meet God.

These greetings of ours have been sent out to the communities, colleges, affiliated members and other people closely linked to the General Council.

SCHEDULE OF THE GENERAL COUNCIL and its COMMISSIONS 

for DECEMBER and JANUARY

December 18-21 : Meeting of the Spirituality of Animation Group in Rome ( with Pedro and Henri)

December 19-20: Meeting on Restructuring in Dublin (with Sean)

December 17-31 : Visit to the Francophone Cameroon Sector (Luis and Claudino) 

December 18 - Jan 5 : Visit to the Province of China ( Benito )

December 23 - 31 : Visit to M.I.C. ( Sean and Marcetino )

December 21 - 31 : Visit to Rwanda and Zaire ( Jeffrey and Henri )

December 26 - 29 : Meeting with the community Superiors of France at the Hermitage (Pedro and Gaston)

January 3-4 : Meeting of the Marist General Councils

January 5-7: Meeting of the Commission for the General Conference

January 3-8: Meeting with the working group of francophone Africa

January 18: End of the plenary session

January 25: Preparation for the visits.

WORKING SESSION WITH THE NEW PROVINCIALS

From 26 November till 3 December a working session was held for the new Provincials. As usual, the venue was the Generalate in Rome and it was organised by the General Council. The following were the participants : Br others Abdôn Alvear (Colombia), Brian Callaghan (Samoa), Thomas Chin (China), Alfonso Fernândez (Central Mexico), Teôdulo Fernândez (Philippines), Manfred Gschrey (Germany), Patrick McGowan (Ireland), Angel Medina (Paraguay), Emilien Picard (Malawi), Kees van der Weert (Fiji), Adolfo Varas (Madrid). In the evaluation of these days, they expressed their satisfaction, and particularly stressed the way in which their chats with Br Benito presented them with a challenge and an invitation to audacity in the administration of their respective Administrative Units.

During these same days we had a visit from the Provincial of Ecuador and two of his Council . they came to bring us up to date on the process of discernment and to listen to the General Council on the decision making stage that the Province is facing.

BROTHER RENATO CRUZ

Brother has been admitted to the University Hospital of Manila because of infection. As you will remember Br Renato, Provincial of the Philippines, has been undergoing, for more than a year, fairly painful treatment for leucemia which he has supported well until now. He wrote to us from the hospital assuring us that for the last two days he has been out od danger and that hopes to be able to return to the Provincial House before long.

Br Teôdulo, the new Provincial of the Philippines, will replace Br Renato on May 1997

ZAIRE

During the last few weeks we have sent several up-dates to keep you informed on the changing situations of our Brothers in Zaire. At the moment, our Brothers in the eastern zone (Goma, Bukavu, Nyangezi and Bobandana) are out of immediate danger and are striving to work with the Church to re-establish social services, educational and evangelical works in this zone.

The two communities that are giving us concern at the moment are those at Kindu and, above all, Kisangani.

Only one Brother remains in Kindu and we hope that this week he will be able to rejoin the other eight Brothers who are in the capital, Kinshasa.

In Kinsangani we have two communities: three Brothers at Chololo and two at the Postulancy. The news that has reached us from this city, 1500 km from Kinshasa, is that the situation is deteriorating constantly and perhaps we will need to plan the evacuation of the Brothers and postulants. The General Council is in regular communication with these Brothers in considering their immediate future.

MARIST EDUCATION PROJECT

A working group of four Brothers appointed by the International Education Commission his prepared a draft of the Education Project. At the moment it is being translated into the four official languages of the Institute. It is planned that the text will reach the Provincial Councils during January of the New Year.

FORMATORS COURSE AT VALPRÉ

On the 8th of this month several Brothers from Valpré participated in a young peoples Mass celebrating the centenary of the Basilica of Fourvière. Then thaey took part in the "Festival of Lights", a tradition in Lyons, which consists of illuminating the city on the eve of the feast of the Immaculate Conception.

After the evaluation of the first term, our Brothers will be on vacation from 21 st December to 6th January. They will be celebrating Christmas, New Year and the foundation of the Institute together in community.

GOLDEN JUBILEE OF THE PROVINCE OF PORTUGAL

On 15th January the Province of Portugal will be celebrating the fiftieth anniversary of the arrival of the first two Brothers in Carcavelos. For the occasion the Brothers have organized a program of activities with a strong component of youth ministry. The opening Celebration will take place in the Basilica of Notre Dame de la Estrella. The closing ceremony is set for 22nd August 1997 at the same time as the beginning of the commemoration of the fiftieth anniversary of the foundation of the Mozambique Sector.

WORLD YOUTH DAYS IN PARIS

We remind you once more that those interested in participating in the Marist gatherings and animations for the World Youth days in Paris in August 1997 need to contact

Fr Henri Réocreux 

N-D de Valbenoîte 

10 Place de l'Abbaye

 42100 Saint- Ètienne FRANCE

Tel: (33) 4 77 57 95 90 

Fax: (33) 4 77 81 01

 e-mail:      10.176.241 @compuserve.com
